MINUTES OF A SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS FOR

THE WAWASEE SPINKS CONDOMINIUM

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

HELD ON: November 6, 2013
The Board of Directors of the Wawasee Spinks Condominium Homeowners Association held a Special Board Meeting on Wednesday, November 6, 2013.
The meeting was call pursuant to all the members by the President and Secretary of the Association, a notice was also sent by e-mail to all Homeowners. This was a joint meeting between the Board of Directors and the Budget Committee Meeting that was held at 5:00 p.m. which was then followed by a Homeowners Association Meeting that took place at 6:00 p.m.
BOARD MEETING: 
In attendance for this meeting was: President: William (Bill) McCabe, Secretary/Treasurer: V. Richard (Dick) Miller, By Phone:Vice President: Leon (Lee) Theis, Board Member; Don Ratliff, and Board Member Lisa Hill; also attending the meeting was Steve Brody.
The President of the Association, William McCabe, served as Chairman of this meeting and V. Richard Miller served as official Secretary of the meeting. 

EXTERIOR:
Discussion was held on the upcoming restoration project for the exterior of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Building by the Trisco Company.   
The Board looked over the report from Trisco on the schedule of values for the restoration, noting that the report was based upon performing the work on all elevations at one time. 
             The total amount for the restoration was $1,452,000.00; the budget committee laid out a couple of scenarios for payment by the Homeowners and also showed the board a time line for the progress of the project.   

Resolved: Unanimously approved the payment schedule for the restoration project.
Be it Further Resolved: The payment schedule will be in four (4) different payments of $11,500.00 each and will be as follows: 

 January 15, 2014    March 15, 2014   June 15, 2014   September 15, 2014
Homeowners MEETING: 
The Homeowners Association meeting was call to order by President of the Board, Bill McCabe which will serve as Chairman of this meeting and V. Richard Miller will serve as Secretary of the meeting. 
The Board presented the information on the restoration project from the Trisco Company and opened up the meeting for discussion. After discussing the restoration project and answering several of the concerns and questions from the Homeowners the Homeowners were in agreement that the Board made a good decision in the approved payment schedule for the restoration project.  

Being no further discussion on the project, the same was unanimously adjourned, sine die, at 6:55 p.m. 

________________________

V. Richard Miller 

Secretary of the Wawasee Spink 

Condominiums Homeowners Association
